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Eastbound SR 60 Ramp to Northbound SR 589 (Veterans Expressway) 
Closing Nightly  

 
 

Tampa, FL – The eastbound SR 60 ramp to northbound SR 589 (Veterans Expressway) will close 

nightly from 10 p.m. to 6 a.m. on Wednesday, June 5, Thursday, June 6, and Sunday, June 9 

through Tuesday, June 11, weather permitting.  

During these nightly ramp closures, eastbound SR 60 motorists will have to stay right at the fork, 

continue toward the Spruce Street ramp (Exit 1B), make a U-turn at the traffic signal (O’Brien 

Street), and proceed west on Spruce Street toward the SR 589 (Veterans Expressway) ramp.     

Motorists should use caution while traveling through the work zone and remain alert for 

construction workers. These temporary closures are necessary for crews to perform overhead 

bridge work activities.  

The $45.5 million project is adding one westbound SR 60 (Memorial Highway) travel lane from 

the George J. Bean Parkway to the Courtney Campbell Causeway and constructing a new flyover 

ramp from westbound SR 60 to the Independence Parkway near the Tampa International Airport. 

Construction activities are expected to finish in the spring of 2025.  

For more information on this project, please visit FDOTtampabay.com.   

mailto:Kristen.Carson@dot.state.fl.us
https://www.fdottampabay.com/project/841/447107-1-52-01

